
So Much Going on: 

 

Jan 1 Black Eyed Peas Ride, Bell Cow Lake, Chandler, OK.  

Jan 3-4 New Beginnings Ride, Hickory Creek WMA, Madill, OK  

Jan 18 Hickory Creek Work Day (Jan 25 rain date) Madill, OK  

Feb 15 Cherokee WMA Work Day Tahlequah, OK 

Feb 15 Valentine Just for Fun Hickory Creek WMA Madill, OK  

Mar 29 Spring Fling Just for Fun Salt Plains State Park  

Apr 12-19 Cedar Lake Work Week 

Apr 12 Cherokee National Park Just for Fun Ride  

 

See Ride Calendar on page 3 for full details. 

Exciting 
News!  

Welcome 
to OETRA’s 
35th trail 
system - 
Meeker 
Lake! 
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News years resolutions... 

Why do we even make them? Does 
January 1 really mean we’re going 
to change? We’re going to do all 
those things we’ve been saying we 
were going to do? And when it is 
January is  anything different? Re-
ally?? 

I have found I need motivation, a 
reason, a catalyst to get me to do 
the things I know I should be doing 
all along. Sometimes the loss of 
something is stronger than the 
gain. We don’t want to lose our 
trails across the state so please get 
involved in helping keep them 
open. 

The board will be meeting January 
4th to set our calendar for 2025. I  
hope you’ll plan to attend as many 
rides, workdays, and events as 
possible. Our Trail Ambassadors 
will be making plans soon to put 
events on the calendar and we re-
ally need to support them in all they 
plan. It can be very discouraging to 
have people ride the trails but nev-
er show up to help clear them or 
show up for an organized ride. 
Keep the golden rule in mind. 

The Christmas party was a success 
with 80+ people and $2500 in reve-
nue. We always have so much fun 
seeing our friends who live across 
the state. There were really nice 
items donated and I want to thank 
everyone who brought things to sell 
and everyone who bought things. It 
all goes back into the club to help 
with trails. 

This is such a unique club. We are 
a group of all kinds of equine lov-
ers. Some ride mules, some hors-
es, and even some ride donkeys. 
Some ride fast and long, and others 
ride slow and short. But whatever 
you are, there is someone else in 

the club that is the same. So many 
friendships have been made that 
give you people to ride with, camp 
with, and even travel with. We are 
spread across the whole state and 
represent a hobby that used to be 
very common but is becoming more 
scarce.  

For those of us who still want to 
have places to ride at our conven-
ience it is so imperative that we 
stay vigilant in keeping the trails 
worked and make sure those that 
govern the trails know we are dedi-
cated to being a part of helping 
keep the trails maintained.  

We have 500+ memberships. If we 
can keep growing it will reinforce 
how important we are in the state 
and will not be forgotten. Encour-
age every equine owner you know 
to join OETRA. We really need to 
band together to create a large co-
alition to represent the future we 
want in trails. 

Jeanette 

Look around today till you find 
something to smile about. 

President’s Message 

PRESIDENT 

Jeanette Zeller 

 president@oetra.com  

405.414.2401, Jones, OK  

VICE PRESIDENT 

Pam Ehlers 

pam.ehlers@okstate.edu 

405.334.1047, Stillwater, OK 

SECRETARY  

Larry Zeller 

secretary@oetra.com 

405.826.4374, Jones, OK 

TREASURER 

Cheryl Marx 

cherylmarx58@gmail.com 

918.640.7114, Claremore, OK 

DIRECTORS 

Margaret Bowman 

mays18546@gmail.com  

501.644.4990 Hartford AR 
 

Beverly Crneckiy 

oetraeditor@gmail.com 

405.328.4707, Macomb, OK 

Katrina Easterling 

katrinae2004@yahoo.com 

903.767.7129, Talco, TX 
 

Greg Maddux 

gregmaddux1959@gmail.com 

918.724.8491, Bristow, OK 

Misty Maddux 

madduxmisty@gmail.com 

918.232.3554, Bristow, OK 

Newsletter Editor 

Beverly Crneckiy 

Committee Chairpersons: 

Advertising/Media:  

Terri Folks & Pam Ehlers 

Historian:                                   

Terri Folks 
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Larry Zeller                               

Rules and Parliamentarian:      

Larry Zeller 

Webmaster:                               

Larry Zeller 

Trail Ambassadors:                 

Sherry Robinson 

Nominating Committee:                                  

TBD 

OETRA BOARD 
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1 Jan 1 Black Eyed Peas Ride, Bell Cow Lake, Chandler, OK. Eat 12pm, ride before or after. Contact 
Jeanette Zeller 405.  

2 Jan 3-4 New Beginnings Ride, Hickory Creek WMA. Contact Carolyn Grayson, cjgrayson@sbcglobal.net 
or Jimmy Walker, 580.341.8201  

3 Jan 18 Hickory Creek Work Day (Jan 25 rain date) Contact Carolyn Grayson, cjgrayson@sbcglobal.net 
or Jimmy Walker, 580.341.8201  

4 Feb 15 Cherokee WMA Work Day Contact LeeAnn Dreadfulwater 918.316.1100, tenkiller7@gmail.com  

5 Feb 15 Valentine Just for Fun Hickory Creek WMA Contact Carolyn Grayson, cjgrayson@sbcglobal.net 
or Jimmy Walker, 580.341.8201  

Mar 29 Spring Fling Just for Fun Salt Plains State Park Camping and Pens at Nathan Boone. Additional 
equine dry camping at Sibley Equestrian Camp. Susie Koontz 580.596.6997 

Apr 12-19 Cedar Lake Work Week - Come for the whole week or when it's convenient for you. Camping is 
FREE for those who work. Please use the non-reservable sites. Contact Teri Wyatt 405.250.5558, tnwalk-
inghorsegirl@yahoo.com 

Apr 12 Cherokee National Park Just for Fun Ride Contact LeeAnn Dreadfulwater 918.316.1100, tenkill-
er7@gmail.com  

Apr 25-27 Roman Nose Hills Trail Ride Wolfe Ranch near Roman Nose State Park. For more info contact 
Susie Koontz 580.596.6997 or Linda Record 580.402.6719 

May 10 Just for Fun Ride Lake Texoma State Park - Contact Darcy Schulke 580.795.6405 
schulkdar@aol.com 

May 17 Kickin Cancer Benefit Ride at Salt Plains State Park to register contact Teresa Crain 580.747.8757 
Camping and pens at Nathan Boone. 
 

Note: Rides not in bold font are listed on behalf of 
other groups. Please direct questions to the con-
tacts for those events. 

 

1 Jan 1 Black Eyed Peas 
Ride 

2 Jan 3-4 New Beginnings 
Ride 

3 Jan 18 Hickory Creek Work 
Day 

4 Feb 15 Cherokee WMA 
Work Day  

5 Feb 15th Valentine Just for 
Fun Ride 

1 

2, 3, 5 

4 
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Looking for Trail  
Ambassadors for 

  
 Bell Cow Lake, Chandler 

 Draper Lake, Midwest City 
 Kaw Lake, Ponca City 

 Heyburn Lake, Sheppard 
Point, Kellyville 

  
If you live close to any of these 

and would like to help keep 
them open and rideable please 
consider being our TA. We would 

appreciate any help possible. 

Tips and Tricks! 

 When its cold out horses tend to 
stand and eat all day and not walk to 
get a drink. Pour 1/3 cup of corn or 
vegetable oil on their food. It keeps 
them from getting impacted and pre-
vents colic.  

 Also adding salt daily will encourage 
them to drink as well.  

 Digesting hay keeps horses warm so 
keep plenty of fresh clean hay avail-
able with clean water close by.  

 Hang gallon cans on the wall in your 
tack room to hang bridles and hal-
ters on. It keeps them from getting 
out of shape and the leather crack-
ing. 

EQUISURE NOTICE:  

2025  Rate Increase! 

Single: $25 

Family: $50 

The Scoop on 

Poop 

For horse people, manure is part of day-to-day life. 

For people who do not have experience with hors-

es, manure can appear dirty and even toxic. When 

they see it on a trail or roadway, they may become 

fearful that the manure will transmit diseases in the 

same way that dog, cat or other animal leavings 

can. This article offers a few talking points to allevi-

ate these misplaced fears. 

• Horse manure is comprised of 70 to 80 percent 
liquid and 20 to 30 percent solids. The liquid portion 
absorbs quickly into the ground. The majority of the 
solid portion – mostly grass and forage leavings – 
breaks down in the first six days. 

• Horse manure is biodegradable, natural and 
contains no petroleum or animal byproducts. 
Horse manure is an excellent fertilizer and can im-
prove soil conditions.          (Continued on page 5) 

Cherokee Wildlife                    
Management Area  

Happy New Year to all! Several of us are planning an 
OETRA work day for the Cherokee Wildlife Management 
Area on February 15, 2025, weather permitting. CWMA 
is a state public hunting area of more than 16,000 acres, 
located in Cherokee County between Muskogee and 
Tahlequah. It is a beautiful place to camp and ride during 
non-hunting seasons. We hope you can join us to do 
some trail clearing and refreshing the trail markers. 
More details coming soon! 
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This month please pray for: 

Teri Wyatt and Family - for the death of her father, Odell 
Clark 

Gill Barnett and Family, for the death of her beloved  

brother, Alan.  

Please send prayer requests to any board member 

Prayer Requests 

 

• There are no known toxic effects on humans due to 
exposure to horse manure. 

• The Environmental Protection Agency excluded horse 
manure from solid waste regulation because it contains 
neither significant amounts of hazardous materials nor 
exhibits hazardous characteristics. 

• Horses do not carry any of the 120 viruses and patho-
gens that create risk for humans from carnivore and om-
nivore species. 

• The pathogens that do exist in horse leavings require 
ingestion to create a health risk, typically abdominal dis-
comfort. 

• Most of these pathogens have very short lifespan on 
the ground, meaning the risk of infection through inges-
tion is very limited. 

• No record exists of horses transmitting any disease to 
humans. 
To read the research behind these talking points, please 
visit:  https://www.utah.gov/pmn/files/760245.pdf 

- Equine Land Conservation Resource 

Poop  

(continued from page 4) 

You crown the year with 
a bountiful harvest; even 
the hard pathways over-

flow with abundance. 

Psalm 65:11 

Arcadia Lake Workday by Terri Folks 

Thanks so 
much to our 
wonderful 
group of vol-
unteers who 
gave up their 
Sunday af-
ternoon on 
Dec. 14th to 
work on the equestrian trail at Arcadia Lake 
in Edmond. Kate Kearby brought a group of 
6 teens from 4H and Piedmont who picked 
up trash and then rode/
trimmed the trail. And the 
mighty trail crew including 
Jimmy Carlton, Kim Carl-
ton, Sherry Robinson (who 
came from Coweta!), Eva 
Lambert, Shirley Davies 
and Lee Tyner who worked 
their tails off. Jeanette 
Zeller and Larry Zeller who we didn’t get to 
see but they worked the far side of the trails 

We had chainsaws, 
chompers, pole saws, 
pruners, etc. and atvs/utvs 
allowed for the very first 
time! I can’t thank them 
enough!!! Sherry Robin-
son brought a yummy 
chocolate Texas sheet 
cake that we enjoyed 
when 

we were back in the park-
ing area. 

We knocked out a bunch 
but didn’t quite make it to 
the end. When we get 
time, we will get the rest 
done by horseback. 

 

I just wanted to give a shout out to Brady 
Nevels, who is one of our newer volunteer 
Facebook page moderators.  

Brady has been such a huge help with our 
huge Facebook page. He takes his "job" 
very seriously and has made a big differ-
ence with having almost 6,000 people on 
the OETRA Facebook page.  

It is a little like herding cats. Thank you 
Brady for your volunteerism!  
 

- Terri Folks 

https://www.utah.gov/pmn/files/760245.pdf
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January it the best time of the year to see what you've been missing 
at Hickory Creek WMA.  

We have been privileged to be allowed to establish a trail system in 
this wildlife refuge. But for those who prefer the  open range, riding is 
permitted off trail too.  

There are several designated primitive campsite but Four Corners 
camp is the only one with a porta potty.  

There is varied terrain. Trail 1 is scenic with rolling hills. Trail 2 is flat 
with sandy seasonally plowed/planted in rye/turnip strips. Trail 3 is 
challenging with ridges & climbs.  

Our 1st Annual New Beginnings trail ride will be on January 3rd & 
4th. With no leaves on the trees unique scenery will be visible. So 
bundle up to get your pony in shape for this new year! 

Camping Friday & Saturday night! Come join us for campfire, food & 
fun at Four Corners Trailhead located at 6701 Black Gold Rd. Mariet-
ta Ok. We will ride out Saturday at 11am,  with a potluck supper af-
terwards. Everyone is welcome.  

A workday is planned for January 18th, meet at Four corners, bring loppers. With a rain date of 
January 25th if needed.  

February 15th is a Valentines just for fun day ride.  Will ride out @ 11am.  

 

Note for iPhone users: Maps doesn’t recognize 6701 Black Gold Rd, so follow these directions: 
From Marietta Ok go 1.5 miles east on State Hwy 32,  4 miles north on U.S. Hwy 77S, 1 mile east 
on Ironhorse Rd to the T intersection.  Right onto Oilspring/Derrick Rd, go 3/4 mile south to the 2nd 
entrance at Black Gold Rd. Go east 1.5 miles to Four Corners Trailhead.  

 

Updates from Hickory Creek By Carolyn Grayson 
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I, (the Editor) shared our newsletter with Heather so she could see the article I added to the December issue. Here is 
what she had to say: 

 

Oh my goodness; it looks fabulous!!  Thank you so much dear!  We now have some AMAZING news!! The kids will all 
be riding in the Presidential Inaugural Parade again!! Yep, THE parade in Washington DC on January 20th!  Again, 
this school is an absolute dream! 
 
I noticed that the article states that people can “message me directly” since it was originally posted to Facebook.  You 
are welcome to share my phone number if you wish and if you have an avenue to do so. 405-517-0109 
 

Again, we thank you very much for sharing our information!   

 

I (the Editor) will share the links again as well, for anyone who may be 
interested: 

 

www.culver.org 
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100064616115248 
https://www.culver.org/admissions/scholarships/little 
https://www.culver.org/culver-life/horsemanship 
https://www.facebook.com/CulverAcademies/
videos/5669874783133710  

Update on Culver Academy By Heather Pantalone 

Our first Ride Oklahoma program has concluded and we had 20 
participants. A few hiccups along the way but we figured it out! 
The cool part was – everyone got a prize.  

We came up with tiers of prizes for each level. The top three win-
ners in the platinum category received tote bags, key chains, iron 
on logos and the year plus prize category, and an OETRA mug. 
The whole idea came from our OETRA PR Committee to encour-
age OETRA members to ride Oklahoma trails, and get a bonus 
when you rode OETRA-affiliated trails.  

I dropped the ball promoting the program and Julie Cameron 
picked it back up thankfully. Julie ended up winning the top two 
awards for most miles and most OETRA miles ridden in 2024. Kay 
Porter made this beautiful wooden plaque for Julie. Unfortunately, 
Julie was sick and didn’t get to attend the Christmas party where 
the awards were given out.  

Now start logging those miles (track your miles with an app or I use my Fitbit)! Anytime you ride your horse (it 
doesn’t have to be on a trail), log your miles. Remember only Oklahoma-miles are counted. The program will 
conclude October 31, 2025. That gives us time to get the prizes ordered etc. We aren’t going to do mail – just 
take a picture of your ride log or scan it in, and send picture of completed log sheet by Nov 5th to program 
coordinator, Julie Cameron, via Messenger or lazyjfarm2@gmail.com. Copy of the form is on page 9! 

Terri Folks                                                                           

-  

http://www.culver.org/
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100064616115248
https://www.culver.org/admissions/scholarships/little
https://www.culver.org/culver-life/horsemanship
https://www.facebook.com/CulverAcademies/videos/5669874783133710
https://www.facebook.com/CulverAcademies/videos/5669874783133710
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Balance 10/31/2024  $ 23,081.70 

   

     Income   

Dues      $ 555.00 

Newsletter mail fee $ 35.00 

Hankies $ 199.00 

Donation $ 25.00 

      $ 814.00 

     Expenses   

Hankie postage  $ 11.65 

Editor Fee $ 200.00 

Newsletter mailing (2 months) $ 125.73 

Equisure Refund $ 19.00 

Cedar Lake Hankie purchase 531.25 

Membership check returned $ 35.00 

Bank charge fee $ 23.00 

Cedar Lake benches $ 804.00 

Cedar Lake $ 467.13 

Arrowhead $ 168.97 

Website (mailchimp) $ 19.50 

  $ 2,407.26 

   

   Net Income   ($ 1,591.26) 

  

Bank Balance as of 11/30/2024 $ 21,490.44  

PayPal Balance as of 11/30/2024  $ 646.63 

Treasurer’s Report November 1 – 30, 2024 

Help Cedar Lake!! 
With 70+ miles of trails at Cedar Lake, our 
Trail Ambassador,  Teri Wyatt would like 
some help. If you would be interested in 

helping Teri as a co-Trail Ambassador, please 
contact Teri. 405-250-5558 

or tnwalkinghorsegirl@yahoo.com.   We'd 
love to have 2-3 join her in making Cedar 

Lake more manageable.  

 

 

A wonderful new trail has been added at Salt Plains State Park near Jet 
Oklahoma. This new Section of Kat Track begins across the road from the 
South Sibley Trail Head.  

It is wooded and is just a delightful single track. Originally located by for-
mer park manager and equestrian Katja Roshanson. 

The trail was then cut by Boy Scouts from Tulsa. I apologize for not know-
ing their troop number.  

A group of horse mounted volunteers worked on getting it cut to horse 
height. This newest trail brings us up to 15 miles of trail at Salt  Plains 
State Park.  We love having single track in addition to the wide mowed 
trails.  

March 29 will be our Spring Fling Just for Fun ride. Hope to meet you 
there.  

 - Susie Koontz 
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CampName Trail Ambassador(s) 

Arcadia Lake 
Terri Folks, 405.760.8229, trfolks@gmail.com; Gill Barnett, 405.641.8636, pa-
radinghorse@gmail.com 

Arrowhead State Park Sherry Robinson, 918.231.9868, sherrybr2023@gmail.com 

Bell Cow Lake Volunteer Needed! 

Billy Creek Susan Bates, 936.825.1441, stmb216@hotmail.com 

Cedar Lake Equestrian Park Teri Wyatt, 405.250.5558, tnwalkinghorsegirl@yahoo.com 

Cherokee National Park LeeAnn Dreadfulwater, 918.316.1100, tenkiller7@gmail.com 

Cherokee Wildlife Mgt Area LeeAnn Dreadfulwater, 918.316.1100, tenkiller7@gmail.com 

Choctaw Municipal Park 
Equestrian Trails 

Brian Brawley, 405.694.0155; Cathryn Brawley, 405.413.6836, katiegate000@aol.com; 
Vicki Fraser, 940.435.3159, vjfraser1@gmail.com 

Copan Lake Nikki Wommer, 505.486.0420, ladybugranchnm@gmail.com 

Draper Lake (Lake Stanley 
Draper) 

Volunteer Needed! 

Duncan Lake Equestrian Park 
Camellia Foster, 580.251.5824, 5802515824a@gmail.com; Mitzie Smith, 580.467.3066, 
catpawfarm5331@gmail.com 

Foss Lake Cindy Box, 580.309.3590, Boxins@yahoo.com 

Heyburn Lake, Sheppard Point Volunteer Needed! 

Hickory Creek Wildlife Man-
agement Area 

Carolyn Grayson, cjgrayson@sbcglobal.net; Jimmy Walker, 580.341.8201 

Horse Pen Creek Susan Bates, 936.825.1441, stmb216@hotmail.com 

Hugo Lake, Kiamichi Park 
Kendra Staggs, 580.326.4125, staggsranch@yahoo.com; Susan Bates, 936.825.1441, 
stmb216@hotmail.com 

Kaw Lake Volunteer Needed! 

Keystone Lake, Walnut Creek 
Tiffany Buckley, 580.761.5034, BUCKLEY.TIFFANY@GMAIL.COM; Melissa Snyder, 
918.807.1306; Hollye Moore, 918.706.6073, crazycowgirlcorral@yahoo.com 

Lake Carl Blackwell, Hunts 
Meadow 

Kim Reinhardt, kimreinhardt45@gmail.com 

Lake Ellsworth at Fisherman’s 
Cove 

Saralyn Jameson, 703.216.3979, saralyn.2006@gmail.com 

Lake Texoma State Park Darcy Schulke, 580.795.6405, schulkdar@aol.com 

Lake Texoma, Platter Flats Ron Craig, 580.513.5407, rcraig@choctawnation.com 

Liberty Lake Julia Cameron, 405.513.1120, lazyjfarm@sbcglobal.net 

Meeker Lake NEW! NEW! Forrest Billingsley 405.517.9150 

McGee Creek State Park Pat Faulkenberry, 580.239.0087, hendersonspottedsaddlehorses@yahoo.com 

Mohawk Park 
Perri Burnett, 918.521.7755, perri.burnett@gmail.com; Vanessa Conn, 918.724.4549, 
vanessaconn@gmail.com 

Okmulgee WMA Steven Worley, 757.477.7615, rockingbw@gmail.com 

Oologah Lake 
Cheryl Marx, 918.640.7114, cherylmarx@aol.com; Jaimie Overton, 918.892.1042, ho-
jo1221@gmail.com 

Pashubbe Trail Head Susan Bates, 936.825.1441, stmb216@hotmail.com 

Prague Lake Janis Baldwin, 405.204.0866, Janis.Baldwin48@gmail.com 

Robbers Cave State Park 
Sherry Robinson, 918.231.9868, sherrybr2023@gmail.com; Lesa O'Hair, 918.465.7447, 
lesaohair@gmail.com 

Roman Nose State Park 
Ben Neufeld, 405.999.2662, bpneube@yahoo.com; Shirla Geis, 405.368.5212, 
bsneufeld@hotmail.com 

Salt Plains State Park Susan Koontz, 580.596.6997, skoontz54@gmail.com 

Sardis Lake Kendra Staggs, 580.326.4125, staggsranch@yahoo.com 

Sportsman Lake 
Joyce Cox, 405.990.9592, joycecox7072@gmail.com; Glennell Jones, 405.613.1600, 
shawkingly@att.net, Kathy Rodrigues, 405.464.7635, twinpinesok@gmail.com 

Stroud Lake Janis Baldwin, 405.204.0866, Janis.Baldwin48@gmail.com 

Thunderbird Lake Cindy Kerr, 405.412.3630, cindy@kerrteam.com  
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Find us on Facebook 
@Oklahoma Equestrian 
Trail Riders Association 

January 2025 

Photos from the Trail 


